February 28, 2007
ARBOR VISTA HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION

ANNUAL MEETING NOTES
FEBRUARY 24, 2007
DIRECTORS PRESENT:  Don Glassel, Tim Olrick, J. B. Morrow, Kathleen Huizenga
DIRECTORS ABSENT:  None
President Don Glassel called the meeting to order at 9:00 AM and began the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.
Introductions
The Board began the introductions by stating their names, where they lived and how long they had lived in Arbor Vista.  Then introductions proceeded around the room.  
Secretary’s Report

Kathleen read the minutes from the April 23, 2006 annual meeting.  Hearing no questions or discussion, a motion was made and seconded to accept the minutes.

Treasurer’s Report for 2006 and Proposed Budget for 2007
JB explained that he had tried a new post card for notification of the meeting this year.  JB explained that the board felt the new design enhanced the notice to avoid confusion with junk mail.  JB asked for feedback.  One member suggested that maybe the mailing was a little early, but JB felt that people with busy agendas needed that much notice to calendar the time.  

The payment of dues was discussed.  JB wondered if any residents knew of neighbors that did not pay the $35.00 dues.  He urged the residents to ask them why they did not pay.  The board feels that the amount of the dues is not the issue for non-payment.  JB suggested that perhaps a non-paying resident would like to pick a month to volunteer to mow the lawn up front.  

One resident asked which pond was being referred to in the budget.  JB advise it was Rhyan Pond.

JB stated that the directory will be published in the fall.  He explained that it is a little difficult to keep it up to date as he is not always advised when a new resident arrives or moves.  Any resident who has not paid for the current and previous years will not be receiving a directory as the cost to print comes from payment of dues.
President Glassel asked that there be a motion to accept the Treasurer’s report and budget.  Hearing those motions, the Treasurer’s reports were accepted.

Communications

Don Glassel read two nice letters received from residents.  One letter was from Tamara Dube who paid her dues by doubling the amount for the association and thanking the board for their work.  The other was from a resident who wrote a very nice letter advising of their impending move from Arbor Vista now that their family had grown and moved.  They stated that Arbor Vista had been a beautiful place to live and raise their family.

Election of Officers
President Glassel stated that the present officers were willing to remain and serve another term as allowed in the rules.  However, he asked if there were any nominations for an officer’s position.  Hearing no nominations a motion was made and accepted for the existing officers to serve another year.

Committee Reports

a) Social Chair



Joann Lamb advised that Viki Doctor had volunteered to take over the social chair from Rebecca Leach who has had the responsibility for many years.  The Board thanks Rebecca for her tireless service in this capacity.  

b) Front Entrance

There is a problem with the lights at the front entrance.  Mike Holbach (Building & Grounds) stated that he is working on the problem now and it appears to be a photo sensor.  Mike will follow to conclusion.
Camille Pytlewicz volunteered to lead a committee to enhance our front entrance with additional bushes, grasses, and floral plants that would work with the exposure to the roadway, wind and sun.  Camille showed us a sketch with her ideas which looked very nice.  Camille mentioned that she will be working with Delores Wilt who is a Master Gardner.  They will ask for donations of plants and will look for bargains and sales.  Mr. DeMeyer is willing to allow use of his water for both corners.  Camille asked if she could get funding for this project.  A motion was made and carried for a budget of $1000.00.
Volunteers for Camille’s committee were invited to sign up at the back of the room.

c) Lawn Service
Don Glassel announced that as a result of a study of bids from other landscapers, Arbor Vista is staying with Landscape Technology.

d) Forest Preserve

Don asked if Rick Hoppel would provide an update on the issues he follows.  Rick advise the dog kennel issue is over and done!  The kennel is now completely indoors.  Rick said if residents heard barking now, it likely is from coyotes.  Nothing is currently being done to manage the coyotes which can weigh up to 50 lbs.  There are many of them.  Rick asked if any resident had been attacked.  No one had.  Rick did advise residents not to tie up any small dog and leave it unattended as said dog will be a snack for any coyote.

Rick stated deer feed will also draw coyotes some of which are seen in late afternoon.  There was a report of a coyote following a walker with a small dog.  Sue Simpson stated that the township receives many calls of coyote attacks.  She states coyotes will take on larger dogs in what they consider “their territory”.  There are also reports of cars hitting coyotes and causing damage.  Supposedly, coyotes won’t attack people; but Sue suggests that people not leave a small child alone outside.  Please call Sue if you see a coyote that seems very forward and hungry.  Sue will call animal control.
Rick asked if anyone had seen any foxes.  Only one neighbor reported sighting one.  Rick advises that the coyotes are getting them as they have competing territories.  

Apparently there is an over abundance of poison ivy.  Conditions were perfect for its proliferation.  Residents can call Rick for help in identifying it.  It grows and spread like any ivy and has reddish stems with three leaves.  Rick advised not to get it on yourself or your clothing.  Do not even breathe in the oil from the plant.  Also, dogs can carry it and humans will pick it up from dogs.  

Rick reports there are huge amounts of box elder bugs throughout the subdivision.

The deer population is good – not overcrowded.  Therefore, no culling is necessary.  When it is needed, it is done at night with helicopters and silencers.  Rick said they took out about 30 in Ryerson Woods but none in our area.  Rick advises he does not encourage feeding the deer which can cause a wasting disease.  This disease in currently only in Wisconsin.

Good news….NOT.  The 17-year cicadas will be emerging in May and June.  They can total one million per one acre of land.  There will be plenty of education in the papers.  They do not hurt anything except they are nosy.  They drop their eggs and will feed a little.  They can make up to 50 decibels of notice per cicada.
Every fourth Saturday, Rick will be cutting down buckthorn in the preserve as part of his restoration work.  He will gladly take any volunteers who wish to join him.  Notices will be on the Event Board.

Oak Openings report:  There will be no additional paths and in fact, they will be removing the small paths into the preserve to reduce erosion problems.  Other efforts will go toward maintenance. The area is a preserve versus a recreation area and absolutely NO recreation vehicles are allowed.  This includes snow mobiles.  Call the Sheriff if you notice any infraction.  The preserve committee is considering planting oak trees in the Oak Openings field fronting the Libertyville Preserve.

Rick asks residents to call him if they notice anything odd, like gunshots, etc.  He has found golf balls, etc, in the preserve.  Someone found dead raccoons which had been killed and dumped in the preserve.

Adopt a Highway Update:  Arbor Vista is in a joint effort with Prairie Crossing.  The clean up is held for two days – once in spring and fall.  Prairie Crossing is very involved in this effort and Rick will post a notice on the Bulletin Board for the dates later.

The Bulletin Board is under utilized and any resident can use if for any legitimate event.  The Board is not locked.  Do not use the board for advertising.

e) Property at 18886 Arbor Drive
This property has been abandoned by the owners who refuse to sell the property.  There was a tragic accident there and the aging owners are holding the property for sentimental reasons.  The Health department is involved as animals are living inside the house.  Unfortunately, this property will likely not sell until the owners pass away.  Arbor Vista has put what pressure we can; but so far, there has been no change in the status.
Open Forum

Sue Simpson reminds residents to keep lawn refuse on their property not in the roadway.  Leaves, tree limbs, etc. cannot be on the road.  Should an accident occur as a result of refuse in the road, the owner would be liable.

Our next voting date is April 17.  The ballots will contain an advisory referendum regarding Lindenhurst’s TIF on 245 acres.  This act will negatively affect money for our schools.  Surrounding townships are also fighting against this act.  Sue advises she will vote no and urges us all to vote.  She explained that this act will subsidize a developer.  A TIF is supposed to be used for blighted areas only and the area in question is farmland.   

Route 120 widening:  There is no money.  the county is pushing and the mayors are pushing but doubtful there will be any money for this project.

Country Squire:  There is no information on the motel, but the restaurant is in financial difficulty and the owners have brought in financial consultants for advice.
Fairgrounds:  The developer will have to pay for roadway improvements.

Speed issue:  Additional signs were posted last year.  Call the Sheriff if you see speeders and get license plate numbers.  The Sheriff did have one speed trap set last spring during rush hour.  

Cracks reported on roadway on Forest.  Call the highway department, public works.

A motion was made and seconded to adjourn the meeting.  The meeting was adjourned at 10:30 AM.

Respectfully submitted,

Kathleen M. Huizenga, Secretary

PAGE  
1

